



Executive Cabinet Meeting Agenda

February 2nd, 2021

- I. Call to Order – Demarion 10:00 am
- II. Opening Prayer - Heather
- III. Approval of Agenda – Jack, seconded Soph, all in favor.
- IV. Old Business
 - a. Reports
 - i. SGA –
 - First event is tomorrow night at 8 pm. Looks like it will be good with an ok turnout.
 - ii. SIP –
 - Started partnership with Hiccup, will be doing it throughout the semester catered around certain individuals throughout history that have gone through racial injustices.
 - Will be having a small event soon. First Spill the Tea event at the end of the month.
 - iii. SLB –
 - Are planning their first event coming up in a few weeks, will be an open mic night. Theme will be gratitude.

- Brought up an issue about the wellness@asbury.edu email because they haven't gotten responses back from them. Want's to contact the Center of Wellness and Wholeness to clarify what points of contacts are for different things.
- Looking at collaborations with WHAM or WGM looking for more of an intercultural worship.
- Next Monday Greg will meet with SLB to begin conversation on Student Missions Fund.

iv. CCO –

Working on events.

v. SBP –

- Met with Provost on Monday. Got clarification on Eagle Days, no classes but academic things are still active and facilitated on these days. Not a day off but a day to catch up, etc.
- The plan for graduation is to be in person, they are looking at what social distancing will look like. They are looking at graduating people by their schools, still looking at it. A scheduled email will be coming out soon.
- Provost would like for EC/ASC to help remind students about not skipping class for fake quarantines, and other things.
- Within next week or two open dorms will be coming back and intramurals.

V. New Business

i. Blood Drive –

- March 23rd, Christine Endicott wants to know how we could get students to come and donate blood more.
- Sam suggests pay it forwards, Jack suggests we do a story/narrative thing to publicize. Looking at gift cards, pay it forwards, t-shirts, maybe including food trucks as well.

ii. SFA Committee –

- Have 4 people that denied being on the committee. Need to reach out to people so they can respond to the email.
- Heather mentions if it comes to the worst thing then EC can just have dinner one night and discuss it and then present it to ASC.

iii. EC & ELT –

- Waiting for Dr. Baldwin to come back from vacation so we can have this meeting with ELT.
- Heather mentions that we could bring up the food issue. Jonah and Demarion mention safety.

iv. Community Impact

1. Random Acts Fund –

- Creating a fund with allocated money for each EC Member to have so you could buy or give someone a small gift.

- Sophia mentions instead of creating another fund just creating a budget line. Can be used with faculty as well.

v. ASC Recognition “Hidden Gems of Asbury” –

- Could partner with the Collegian or could do a media campaign. Some people behind the scenes aren’t being recognized.
- Getting submissions from student body and getting a small gift for that person.
- Breana will take charge on writing something up.

vi. Community Impact Fund –

- We have Stuce lights, Trustee Lights, and Sound panels as projects that we are working on right now.
- The actuators on the doors don’t work and so we need to look into it.

VI. Open floor announcements –

- Some Aldersgate residents are interested in a vending machine in the commons.
- Jonah wonders if we stop advertising Eagle Days as vacation days/days off when they are not.

VII. Adjournment – Jonah, Caylor Seconded. 10:54 am